The Boom a Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes—March 27, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Steve Wulgaert on Monday, March 27, 2023, at the Boom Bay Bar & Grill @ 6:00 p.m.  Brian Siddle was introduced as the new owner of the Boom—Brian also mentioned Nick and Dave as co-owners as well.  

Minutes of the February 27, 2023, meeting was approved as distributed electronically. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved. The current balance is $7144.69. 

Club Scavenger Hunt 2023. The date is September 16, 2023 & we will travel to the New London area. More to come. As a reminder, the ride is open to club members only. 

The club previously voted to purchase an A.E.D. device. We received a grant through Gold Cross to cover 75% of the costs for the new defibrillator. Our share of the cost will be $440. 

Save the Date: Poker Run:  Saturday, May 20. Julie, Gary, Matt, and Steve to head the committee. Dan got posters printed through the Miller Distributor. Printing of punch cards was donated by Miron. $20/card. You can start on Friday night. Craig and Mike to sell 50/50. More details to follow. May 1 the cards will be available at 5 locations. We will payout 50% of the card revenues as prizes along w/ 5 first aid kits, 4 hats and koozies for all. 

Patty & Donny Krug shared a power point on the Corvette Club’s website. They presented the many features a website can provide.  Rough estimates to get a website up and running is approximately $190 and then there are annual costs as well.  Aaron Warren will prepare a summary of recommendations and potential budget for discussion at the April meeting to help us determine what, if any, extent we might have a website, and what might we want to have it feature.  

Our Events Coordinator, Julie Bump, is planning a trip to Jorgies on April 29th, leaving the Boom at 3:30 (to be finalized).  A steak fry is being held at Jorgies starting at 5 PM. 

Julie also inquired about the memberships’ interest in an overnight ride.  Nothing finalized at this time.  

Also on the 29th of April, Steve is coordinating a ride to Hunter’s Sports Bar to support the New London ATV Club for their Show and Shine ATV/UTV show.  Leave the Boom at 11 a.m.  We can do both rides on that day!  

Our By-Laws needs to be amended to reflect: “Checks shall be signed by the president, and or the treasurer, or other designated person as authorized signer on bank records”. Mike Weller is designated person in addition to Steve and Ruth.  We will discuss it at the April meeting.  

Radios:  Mike Roberts donated 3 radios to the club. The membership voted to spend $600 to purchase 3 headsets and cords. The radios will be used for our trips and have the distance capability of covering 3 miles.  

Reminder, the club dues were due by March 1st--$30/single or for a family. The email list will be finalized at the end of April to reflect dues paying membership.  

On April 27th at Winnebagoland there will be a seminar on how to use the Ride Command App for directions 

As a reminder, the club meetings are held on the 4th Monday of the month at the Boom, beginning at 6 PM. Meeting adjourned @ 8:07 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for 6 PM on April 24th. 

Mike Weller 	Club Secretary		3.28.23        


